
KEATING Anne M., co-founder of DOVE has passed away peacefully, Sunday, February 18, 2018 at 
her home in Quincy, Mass. Anne is survived by her loving sister, Jane Keating Latus, of Weymouth, 
Mass.; brother-in-law, Michael Latus; niece, Kathleen Latus, of San Diego, Calif. and Kathleen's 
sons, Kerrick Ryan and Keagan Latus. She is also survived by many cousins and dear friends. 
Anne, the eldest daughter of Amelia Mello and Joseph Keating, was born in Lowell, Mass. Like her 
father, she was a talented artist. Anne grew up in Boston and graduated from Cathedral High 
School. After she received a bachelor's degree from D'Youville College in Buffalo, N.Y., she began 
her career as a teacher. Anne taught in high schools throughout New England and for the United 
States Air Force in Europe. She received her master's in education from the University of 
Massachusetts Boston and a master's degree in library and information science from Simmons 
College. For many years, Ms. Keating was the Adams Shore Library Branch Director. Anne loved 
adventure, which included car racing and boating. She was a member of The United States Coast 
Guard Auxiliary and served as their secretary. In her later years, Anne returned to teaching and 
librarianship. She retired at Quincy College in 2014. Anne had a calling for helping others and 
performing charitable work. In 1977, while serving on the Quincy Mayor's Commission on the Status 
of Women, Anne and Joyce Baker created an organization to help battered women and children. In 
1978, Anne named it DOVE, an acronym for Domestic Violence Ends. This year, the organization 
will be celebrating its 40th year in operation. She was a Mary Kay Beauty Consultant for more than 
40 years and taught women how to care for their skin, but she also blended her business affiliation 
with her lifelong altruism. Anne raised a charitable contribution of $40,000 to DOVE from the Mary 
Kay Foundation. Private funeral services were held for family members at Keohane Funeral Home in 
Quincy. Anne will be the Mass Intention at Saint Jerome Church, 598 Bridge Street., Weymouth, at 
5:00 P.M. on Sunday, March 11. A Celebration of Life will be held for Anne in the spring. Details will 
be posted on her Legacy.com tribute page. Donations in Anne's memory may be made to DOVE 
at www.dovema.org. See www.Keohane.com for online condolences. 
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